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TOWN OF DUXBURY

FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Date of Meeting:   November 18, 2021   



Date Minutes Approved:  January 4, 2022

Present:  Betsy Sullivan, Kathleen Glynn, Jerry Pisani, Al Hoban, and Jack Kent
Via Remote:  Shannon Godden 
Absent:  Friend Weiler, Nathaniel Taylor, and Peter Sullivan
Others:  Jeannie Horne, Human Resources Director; John Adams, Finance Director; René Read, Town Manager; Amy MacNab, Selectman; Frank Mangione, Former FC Member; Fernando Guitart, Selectmen; and Carrie Mazerolle, Town Accountant
CONVENED IN OPEN SESSION (In-person and via remote participation) 

I 
CALL TO ORDER (and reading of the above preamble) 

Ms. Sullivan called the meeting to order at approximately 6:30 PM and read the following preamble:

Pursuant to Chapter 20 of the Acts of 2021, this meeting will be conducted in person and, as a courtesy, via remote means in accordance with applicable law. Please note that while an option for remote attendance and/or participation is being provided as a courtesy to the public and board members, the meeting/hearing will not be suspended or terminated if technological problems interrupt the virtual broadcast unless required by law.

II
NEW BUSINESS

Approval of minutes, if any
Ms. Glynn moved to approve the minutes of October 21, 2021.

Seconded by: Jerry Pisani   Roll Call Vote:  Kathleen Glynn-Yes; Jack Kent–Yes; Betsy Sullivan-Yes; Jerry Pisani-Yes and Shannon Godden-Abstain 

Vote: 4:0:1
Presentation and review pertaining to FY23 budget and related materials:

Board of Selectmen
Mr. Read presented the Town Manager/Board of Selectmen/Property/Liability Insurance proposed FY23 budget.  He read the mission of the Town of Duxbury to the Board. Mr. Read continued to inform the Board of the department’s staff and the services it provides.  
Mr. Read went over the budget increases from FY22 to the proposed FY23 which total $4,626.00.  
The Board and Mr. Read discussed insurance costs reflected in the proposed budget.  
Human Resources

Ms. Horne presented the proposed FY23 Human Resources budget.  She started by informing the Board of the services the department provides.  Ms. Horne continued to state the goals and objections of the department also providing an operational description. She continued speaking about the department’s overview showing the centralized organizational structure and the associated duties of the staff.
Ms. Horned discussed future funding to provide training courses for professional development for all senior managers and directors.  She continued to go over several offerings offered and the costs associated with them.
Voting of reviewed budgets, as needed

No Votes Taken
III
ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Sullivan moved that the Finance Committee adjourn at approximately 8:30 PM.

Seconded by: Jerry Pisani   Roll Call Vote:  Kathleen Glynn-Yes; Jack Kent–Yes; Betsy Sullivan-Yes; Jerry Pisani-Yes and Shannon Godden-Yes
Vote: 5:0:0
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Clancy, Budget Analyst
